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April Newsletter

I would like to wish everyone a very warm welcome back after the Spring break. As I have mentioned in previous newsletters, we continue to operate under COVID-19 restrictions. Sadly, this means that we not only remain unable to invite parents into school for celebrations, events and workshops, but also are restricted in the events and visits that we are able to organise for the children. As such, our newsletter and list of diary dates continues to remain a little more concise than it normally would.
INSET Day
Please note that the school will be closed on Thursday 6th May (Polling Day) for a staff INSET Day.
School Clubs

Our extra-curricular activities provide an excellent opportunity for children to be a little more active, learn new skills and develop confidence and self-esteem. I am pleased to say our clubs have resumed this week and, in most cases, there are still a few places left. It would be wonderful to see as many pupils as possible attending at least one club, so if your child has not yet signed up, please consider the options available. Further information is available from the school office. 
Sun Safety

Hopefully some warmer weather is just around the corner! Once the weather does warm up a little, please could I remind all parents to ensure they are taking sensible precautions regarding sun safety. Please ensure children have a sun hat and a water bottle in school, and that they have had sun cream applied before school when hot weather is forecast. We will be running Sun Safety activities for the children in the coming weeks, and our Sun Safety policy is on the school’s website.

Attendance

Whole school attendance since our reopening on Monday 8th March is 96.7%. Please continue to help us to keep this as high as possible by ensuring your child is in school every day, whenever possible. We will be reinstating our Five for a Fiver award next week- children who are in school for a whole week will enter a prize draw for a £5 note- and a prize draw for a Kindle Fire will take place at the end of the Summer term for all children with high attendance (above 97%). Thank you for your support.
Residentials to Barnstondale (Y4) and PGL (Y6)
Our Year 4 and Year 6 residential trips have always been much valued, beneficial and enjoyable events on our school calendar, and we have tried to do everything we can to ensure these trips go ahead this year. The months ahead still carry a great deal of uncertainty, and there are many logistical challenges that need to be overcome in order to be confident that these trips can go ahead safely. Whether these trips can still go ahead as planned remains in the balance, but we are in close contact with both centres and I hope to be able to bring you further news very soon.
The May Mile

As part of the Oak Trees Multi Academy Trust, we will be participating in a month-long May Mile fundraising drive to raise money for two charities, which have been chosen by the children across the schools. The selected charities are Claire House Children’s Hospice and Wirral Food Banks. Throughout May, we would encourage children, parents/guardians, members of staff and Governors to walk, run, swim or cycle as many miles as possible. Each week, we will add up how many miles each school has completed to see how far around the world we have all ‘travelled’. A sponsorship form will be sent home to all families. This is a fantastic opportunity to raise money for these amazing charities and improve the children’s physical health and wellbeing.

William Lamb (Y4)
A special mention in today’s newsletter for William Lamb in Year 4.  William has been nominated for an ECHO Environment Award in the 'Environmental Youth Award’ category after being recognised for his dedication to cycling as a sustainable form of transport. Aside from riding his bike to school every day, William has also taken part in a number of other activities. In 2018, he helped on an air quality testing project with his friends at Brackenwood Infants School. He made the cover of the Merseyside Cycling Campaign magazine and has been featured on the Frog Bikes website as a ‘Star of 2019’ for cycling!

William loves riding his bike for both short and long distances. During the summer of 2020 he cycled 200 miles over 6 days and raised over £1000 for a local charity, Jamie’s Fund. You can see him in action and get some tips on his little YouTube Channel, A Boy on a Bike: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UClbEFESGCv5c-C0y3OWgsSw 

Keeping the Roads Around our School Safe
Following on from William’s achievements above, I would like to draw to the attention of all parents the health dangers that parking on main roads with idling engines can cause. Every day, there are cars parked on Norbury Avenue with engines running, and it is vitally important to the health and safety of school pupils, parents and younger children that we raise awareness of the damaging impact this can have. I have attached a link to a short film on this issue which is well worth a watch: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kqTJ0_kvclY 

A huge thank you to all the parents who are supporting us in keeping the roads around our school safe. If you do need to use a car for dropping off and picking up, please continue to park well away from the school gates and please resist the urge to keep your engine running. Thank you.

Playground Equipment

I would be very grateful if parents who use our playground after school for picking up could ensure that they refrain from allowing the children to use the playground equipment (tyre park, trim trail etc). Thank you.
Forthcoming Diary Dates
	Summer 2021

	Monday 12th April
	School opens to pupils

	Saturday 1st May
	May Mile starts

	Monday 3rd May
	Bank Holiday

	Thursday 6th May
	INSET Day (polling day)

	Monday 31st May
	May Mile Ends

	HALF TERM 31.05 – 04.06

	Monday 7th  June
	School opens to pupils

	Monday 14th June
	Maths Bake Off Workshop

SPORTS WEEK

	Thursday 17th June
	Sports Day (parent attendance to be confirmed)

	Monday 21st June 
	Maths Bake Off Workshop

	Wednesday 23rd June
	Year 4 Barnstondale Residential (to be confirmed)

	Wednesday 7th July 
	Induction Day

	Friday 9th July
	Reports to parents

	Tuesday 13th July
	Year 6 PGL Residential (to be confirmed)

	Tuesday 20th July
	School closes to pupils
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